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ANNUAL REPORT – 2021 
 

1 The 2021 AGM was held in January 2022 via a Zoom meeting. The meeting elected the 
following members onto the PCS Board: Drs Phillip Ebrall, Juan Ferry (USA), Albert 
Apalvik (Norway), Ray Murphy, Brennan Rose, Phil Williams, Robyn Stephenson, 
Jackie Malady and Chris Hart.   
 

2 The AGM then elected the following people to executive roles: Chris Hart as President, Phil 
Williams as Vice President, Jackie Malady as Secretary and Ray Murphy as Treasurer. 

 
3 The annual financial report was submitted and accepted, which due to the Covid restrictions 

showed modest expenditure and modest fund raising activities. 
 

4 During the year, PCS activity was severely hampered by the restrictions linked to the Covid 
pandemic issues. The IJPC was maintained during the past year, with publication of a 
number of case reports and case series studies. Dr Williams continues to work to secure 
significant funds for specific Chiropractic research as previously discussed. PCS 
maintains its arrangement to share notable case studies with the Asia-Pacific 
Chiropractic Journal.  

 
5 PCS plans and objectives for 2020/2021 year, include continued promotion and generation 

of CARE case studies by practicing DC’s around the world, and publication of peer 
reviewed and notable papers. While ongoing Covid restrictions continue to hamper 
activity, Dr Ebrall undertook to expand investigations to identify a credible 
neuroscientist at a foreign institution, that may be amenable to the proposed laboratory 
and neurological research project. PCS will undertake modest fund raising to meet the 
initial costs for these objectives. 

 
6  General discussion occurred at the end of the meeting about the type and frequency of 

public media releases, particularly related to the current Covid crisis and possible 
ramifications of the proposed multiple Covid related vaccinations, noting increasing 
concerns about this approach, the failing efficacy of the vaccinations, possible contra-
indications and T Cell Exhaustion. The meeting encouraged the PCS Board to research 
these aspects and to also consider increasing public health releases that present positive 
actions the public can employ to better protect or limit severity of a Covid infection, and 
point out possible negative impacts and adverse reactions of these experimental 
vaccinations. 


